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As we enter the fag end of another tumultuous year, we can look back with pride in having    

carried out activities on our property in a safe manner.  This has been possible due to the    

precautions taken by our subcommittees and volunteers as well as the protocols being followed 

by our members in attendance.  In fact, last month, we had to take the decision of mandating 

double vaccination for attendees aged 12 and above for any events being held on the       

property, in line with the provincial guidelines.  Sincere thanks to the positive feedback from the 

membership when this announcement was made.  It shows we care! 

 
After a well appreciated Volleyball tournament organized in September, the Sports Commit-

tee held an exceptional Soccer tournament event on October 16.  There were 8 teams and 

the games were played competitively with some wins determined on penalty shootouts.  The 

positive feedback we received after, is motivation for the Committee to come up with more 

events where youngsters can get together and have a good time.  A big Thank You to Dr. Adil 

Bhesania, Rumi Jasavala and their    Committee members for these successful sporting events. 

 
The annual Jamva Chaloji is scheduled for November 14.  This ever-popular event organized 

by the Fundraising Committee has seen an increase in the number of vendors this year.  

Based on feedback from the vendors, it will be a curbside pick-up event only.  Take advantage 

of the host of delicious items being offered and order by November 5 to avoid disappointment.  

Contact Jeroo Madan at (647) 339-0052 or jeroomadan@ozcf.com to place your orders. 

 

The 2021 OZCF Sweepstakes has the last 2 draws remaining.  The winning ticket for the    

November 7 draw is for $1,750/- Best Buy Card.  And the Grand Prize worth $3,300 will be 

drawn on December 12.  Do not miss this great opportunity to win these fabulous prizes.  We 

are really counting on YOU, for your support to help raise $25,000 from the sweepstakes.    

Contact Jeroo Madan at (647) 339-0052 or jeroomadan@ozcf.com to book your tickets for the 

draws. 

 
The Youth are looking for answers to “Why do bad things happen to good people”.  A fire-

side chat is planned with Mobedyar Khushroo Mirza, for November 27, to discuss as a group 

and get some understanding on the matter. 

 
Finally, as always, we wish Tandarosti to our community.  Stay Safe and Stay Well! 

Ushtaa Ahmaai Yahmaai Ushtaa Kahmaaichit! – Happiness to those who give happiness to 

others! 

Xerxes Madan 

President  

mailto:jeroomadan@ozcf.com
mailto:jeroomadan@ozcf.com
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ORIGINAL PROPERTY OWNERS  
 
Ever wonder who the original owners of our property were?  Well, they paid a recent surprise visit to the grounds where 
FMC Chair Hormuzd Engineer was on site to welcome them.   

Shelley McCartney was born here in 1947 to her parents Wallace Whistance-Smith and Lillian Smith.  She lived here 
until 1968 when she married Roy McCartney.  They had two children, Jeff and Gary in 1971 and 1973 respectively. 

Shelley, Roy, Jeff, his wife Sarah, and their two boys, Jack and Robbie visited the ZRCC on October 17
th
.   

Seeing her house still there brought tears of joy to Shelley’s eyes, reliving nostalgic memories of the place they once 
called home. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

HALL RENTAL RATES:   
 
Please note new rates to rent the hall for social events.  These rates are significantly lower than 
renting at halls and hotel rooms and allow members and non-members the entire use of our facili-
ties. 
 
Members:  $400 
Non-members:  $500 

Rental of Audio/Video equipment is $100.  

 

RATES TO ADVERTISE IN THE NEWSLETTER: 
 
Members often inquire about rates to advertise in the newsletter.  See the rate structure below: 

Business Card      $25 per issue           $150 per year 
1/4 Page                $50 per issue               $300 per year 
1/2 Page                $75 per issue               $450 per year 
Full Page                $125 per issue             $750 per year 
Last Full Page       $150 per issue             $900 per year 
 
If paid in full at the beginning of the year by the end of January, a 10% discount will be applied.  
There are six issues per year – January, March, May, July, September and November. 
 

MEMBERSHIP: 
 
A reminder to renew your membership for 2022.  Please fill out and submit the attached member-
ship form if there are any changes to your data. 
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Members:  $100 per day (over the 4-day period) 

Non-members:  $150 per day 

HALL RENTAL RATES FOR FUNERAL SERVICES 
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JAMVA CHALOJI 

 
An annual favourite amongst members, the Jamva Chaloji event returns Sunday No-
vember 14.  Stock up on all your goodies for the Holiday Season and let’s all do our 
part in assisting our community’s beloved food vendors.   
 
The session will be a drive-through and pick up only.  Order early to avoid disap-
pointment.  See flyer within this newsletter.  The link to the menu is as follows: 
 
https://ozcf.com/resources/Documents/Fundraising/2020-2022/JCG%202021/JC%

202021%20Menu%20List.pdf 

https://ozcf.com/resources/Documents/Fundraising/2020-2022/JCG%202021/JC%202021%20Menu%20List.pdf
https://ozcf.com/resources/Documents/Fundraising/2020-2022/JCG%202021/JC%202021%20Menu%20List.pdf
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2021 SWEEPSTAKES RAFFLE 
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RELIGIOUS EVENTS AND UPDATES 
 
ZARTHOST-NO-DISO (F) 
 
OZCF will be holding prayers for Zarthost-no-Diso, as per Fasli Calendar, on Sunday,       

December 26, at the ZRCC.  The prayer ceremony will commence at 11:00 am. 

Members wishing to attend in-person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-

0461 or at nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance and no   later than Thursday December 23.  

The prayers will be live-streamed, and members not attending in-person are encouraged to 

join in the prayers online.  The link for the broadcast is www.ozcf.com at 11:00 am. 

Please note – we will confirm the number of in-person attendees based on the                       

provincial guidelines in place. 

MAIDYAREM GAHAMBAR (F) 
 
The R&L Committee will be celebrating Maidyarem Gahambar, as per Fasli Calendar, on 

Sunday, January 2, 2022, at 11:00 am at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 

Members wishing to attend in-person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-

0461 or at nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance no later than Thursday December 30.        

Attendees will be allowed in on a first-come basis and access limited to agreed numbers in 

the Hall.  The Jashan prayers will be live-streamed, and members not attending in-person are 

encouraged to join in the prayers online.  The link for the broadcast is www.ozcf.com at 11:00 

am. 

Please note – based on restrictions, we will confirm if chasni and lunch will be served.  

The cost of attending the Jashan & lunch is $5.00 per person; children up to the age of 

20 years are free.  

If you wish to offer your home-made Malido, Ravo, Sev and/or dry-fruits, flowers, fruits,     

Sukhad, Loban, we ask that you make arrangements with Er. Kotwal in advance. 

All members who come to the property MUST adhere to the laid down protocols (COVID-19 

double vaccination, Screening Sheet and Instruction Guidelines), bearing in mind the           

volunteer has the right to refuse a member from entry if they feel the member could be               

endangering the health and safety of others. 

As with all messages OZCF has communicated to the community, we remind our members 

that while these stipulations require us to carry out our engagements differently, we must   

adhere to them in order to enhance the safety of our members, volunteers and Mobeds.  

OZCF appreciates your continued patience and understanding.  

 

 

The OZCF prayer room and 
facility is not open regularly. 
For personal requests, you 
may contact the following: 

Prayer Room Access 

Nozer Kotwal 905-820-0461 
nskotwal1@gmail.com  

 

Hall Rentals 

Cyrus Gazdar 647-294-6462 
cygazdar@yahoo.ca 

 

ZRCC Coordinator 

Armaity Anandasgar 905-271-
0366 armaity.a@gmail.com 

 

OZCF President 

Xerxes Madan 416-254-0685 
president@ozcf.com 

 

Webmaster & Facilities 

Rumi Jasavala 647-885-1759 
rumijas@hotmail.com 
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Need a Mobed 

Our Mobeds are available to 
help in times of need to offer 
their guidance & services to 
the community. Please con-
tact:  

Bamji, Ervad Xerxes (905) 702-
1034 

Bulsara, Ervad Firdosh (905) 824-
7692 

Dastur, Ervad Mehbad (416) 917-
9195 

Dhabhar, Ervad Jamshed (905) 
819-0089 

Katrak, Ervad Kerman (647) 444-
7359 (Speaks Farsi) 

Kotwal, Ervad Nozer (905) 820-
0461 

Madan, Ervad Xerxes (416) 254-
0685 

Panthaky, Ervad Jal (905) 568-
4946 

Zarolia, Ervad Kobad (647) 
8879213 

mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com
http://www.ozcf.com
mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com
http://www.ozcf.com
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YOUTH EXPLOSION 

The Youth Committee continued their initiative to recognize Zoroastrian youth who             
understand the importance of giving back to the community and taking on leadership roles to 
strengthen our organizations. 

Zoroastrian Youth of the Month for September was Adil Bhesania. 

 

Apart from being a full time dentist, Adil 
Bhesania has been involved with the OZCF for 
many years as a volunteer where he has been 
committed to increasing youth engagement in 
the Zoroastrian community.  He has previously 
chaired the Youth Committee for 2 terms and 
currently serves as a member on the Fundrais-
ing and Entertainment Committee, co-chair and 
Board Liaison for the Sports Committee, Board 
Liaison for the Bingo Committee and Vice    
President on the OZCF Board of Directors.  

He has also been a Scout Leader with the 100 
Oakville Zoroastrian Scouts Group since 2017 
and served 1 term as Co-Chair of the             
Zoroastrian Youth of North America (ZYNA) 
Committee under FEZANA.  In the Spring 2018 
issue of the   FEZANA Journal, Adil was      

nominated as one of the "Emerging Zarthushti Leaders of North America".  In 2018, 
he along with some other youth helped restart the Toronto Chapter of the World      
Zoroastrian Chamber of  Commerce which had been dormant for some time. 

In recognition for his work with the community, the OZCF awarded him a Volunteer   
Appreciation Award in 2018.  We are immensely proud of his dedication and           
commitment to the community, and thank him for his services to the North American 
Zoroastrian community. 

"Brush and floss ev... haha, just kidding.  In exchange for a little bit of my time, I get to 
make new friends and hang out with old ones, create great memories and hopefully 
make the world a better place.  It's a sweet sweet deal" – Adil 
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Zoroastrian Youth of the Month for September was Kamran Panthaki 

 

Ervad Kamran Panthaki is a young Mobed who 
became an ordained Navar in 2008 and a   
member of the North American Mobeds     
Council.  He has been an active member and 
volunteer in the Ontario Zoroastrian community 
from a young age.  Kamran is currently studying 
the Avesta language under the tutelage of Er. 
Dr. Ramiyar Karanjia with a scholarship from 
NAMC.  In recognition of his services to the 
community, he received the OZCF Volunteer 
Appreciation Award in 2016. 

Kamran is a graduate in BTech with Automation 
Engineering from McMaster University.  

We are very proud of Kamran and extremely 
pleased to recognize his services to the Ontario Zoroastrian community. 

“The soul becomes dyed with the colour of its thoughts” - Marcus Aurelius 
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FOOD DRIVE 

 

As per tradition, the Youth Committee once again held a Food Drive during the    
Muktad  prayers and through to the end of summer.  As always, our community     
donated generously and we filled an entire trunk full of food for the Oakville 
Fareshare Food Bank. The volunteers at the food bank were pleasantly surprised 
and very appreciative of the amount of food donated.  Unfortunately, due to           
COVID-19 this year, the food bank did not allow volunteers inside to help sort and 
package food, but we hope to be able to take more volunteers with us next time. 
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SPORTING UPDATE 
 

The Sports Committee made a huge comeback over the past few months.  As has been the 
case with nearly all subcommittees, COVID induced restrictions on numbers of people      
gathering has curtailed many an activity at the ZRCC.   

 

With restrictions easing, the Committee hurdled these impediments and raced forward to hold 
three highly successful events in a matter of a couple of months.   

 

If you’re a fan of recreational exercise, you’ll no doubt recognize the power of sport and its   
ability to bring people together of all ages, promote good health and partake in physical               
exercise.  As Nike says:  “just do it!” and read on! 

 
OZCF 2021 Cricket Dhansak (August 22

nd
) 

After missing a year in 2020 due to COVID, the OZCF held its 12
th
 Annual Cricket Dhansak 

event in Brampton.  This was the first year since its inception at the OZCF, that it was held 
outside of the OZCF facility.   

A good showing of 26 players and two umpires (Xarius & Rumi Jasavala) for the game, made 
it a great summer’s day of cricket.  With the temperature approaching 32°C, two full-sided 
teams played a 30 overs game.  With a mixture of some young blood (ages 12 and 14) the 
teams were selected to make two balanced sides. 

Prior to the main game, the OZCF Sports Committee arranged an hour of introduction to 
cricket for some of the young up and coming players Shiraz, Nina and Noah Mulla.  They  
thoroughly enjoyed playing and showed some natural talent & athleticism for the game.  The 
main match was an exciting game amongst the talented Zoroastrians with the usual         
comments of encouragement and banter.   

In the end, one team won by 2 runs when the losing team needed 6 runs off the last ball.  

However, both teams and all those that took part were winners.  With a good turnout of over 
39 people, we ended the evening with Dhansak made by Prochi Gazdar at the OZCF on the 
patio.  

Anyone interested in getting their kids involved or introduced to cricket in a fun environment, 
please do not hesitate to reach out to Rumi Jasavala at rumi_jasavala@ozcf.com 

mailto:rumi_jasavala@ozcf.com
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OZCF Volleyball Tournament 2021 (September 11
th

) 

With limits on gatherings at our property relaxed in the later months of summer, the Sports 
Subcommittee organized a volleyball tournament in September which was very well received 
and attended, surpassing expectations.  It was open to all and about 50 players registered to 
play ranging in age from 10-year-olds to over 70.  

Two grass volleyball courts were setup on the OZCF property.  Players were split up into 6 
teams of 8 players each and divided into 2 groups where everyone played everyone within 
their group in a round-robin format and then based on rankings proceeded to the knock-outs. 

With registration from 12 noon to 12.30pm, the 54 players were grouped into 8 teams placed 
in 2 Groups.  The tournament started off with group games where each game was 12 minutes 
long.  At the end of the 12 group games, the standings were as follows where each team 
made the knockout rounds.  All scores and standing were updated on the website using an 
application for real times results. 
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Two grass volleyball courts were setup on the OZCF property.  Players were split up into 6 
teams of 8 players each and divided into 2 groups where everyone played everyone within 
their group in a round-robin format and then based on rankings proceeded to the knock-outs. 

 

Most individuals registered as spectators had joined in during the knockouts phase of the 
tournament, so there was lot of crowd support for all teams with loud cheering.  The semi-
finals, third place match and final were close affairs with all matches going the full 3 sets.    
After the games all players and spectators had a delicious meal.  The entire tournament was 
appreciated by all and we received lot of positive encouragement and feedback from every-
one asking for more such tournaments.  The idea to have a soccer tournament next came up 
during the feedback from participants and we immediately went into action to have that as our 
next event!                    
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OZCF Soccer Tournament (October 16
th

) 

The Sports Committee hosted a 5-a-side outdoor soccer tournament on the green grounds of 
the ZRCC property on October 16

th
.  In the lead to the event, seven days of hard work       

preparing two 5-a-side fields was undertaken with precision and care. 

In order to get a rainbow, you must be able to deal with the rain.  Rain is what we had on the 
day before and the day of, but this did not stop the tournament. 

Group A                                                              Group B 

 

 The knockout stage results were as follows: 

 Quarter final 1: Team Sali Boti beat Team Kachuber 3-0 

 Quarter final 2: Team Dhansak beat Team Akuri 1-0 

 Quarter final 3: Team Rotli beat Team Kabab 2-1 (in an excellent well contested penalty 
shootout)  

 Quarter final 4: Team Farcha beat Team Patra ni Machhi 1-0 

 
 Semi final 1:  Team Sali Boti beating Team Dhansak 3-0 and 

 Semi final 2:  Team Rotli beating Team Farcha 2-0 

A third place playoff game was held with Team Dhansak beating Team Farcha 3-2.  After 19 
well organized, contested and fun matches, we came to the Final which was between Team 
Sali Boti and Team Rotli. 

 

Standing Team Points   Standing Team Points 

1 Team Sali Boti 9   1 Team Patra ni Machhi 13 

2 Team Kabab 9   2 Team Akuri 8 

3 Team Dhansak 7   3 Team Rotli 7 

4 Team Farcha 4   4 Team Kachuber 4 
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FINAL: 

The 20
th
 and final game of the tournament lasting 20 minutes, saw some tired players trying 

extremely hard and the level of play was exciting and fun for the spectators too.  Team Sali 
Boti were victorious, winning the final 2-0. 

The day ended with dinner for players, spectators and guests where we saw a turnout of 
around 85 people. 

The OZCF Sports Committee had worked extremely hard prior and during this tournament to 
prepare the facility for these safe games and ran a smooth, well-organized tournament.  Your 
Sports Committee is made up of Adil Bhesania, Cyrus Gazdar, Kevan Madan, Rumi Jasavala, 
Tauzer Dalal, Xarius Jasavala and we continue to bring some sports events despite the re-
strictions of Covid.  We would like to thank everyone for complying with the OZCF vaccination 
policy and compliance in showing us your proof of vaccine.                   

The eldest player taking part was Firdousi Wadia (age 74) and the youngest was Ava        
Ginwalla (age 10).  It is very heartwarming to see participants across a wide range of ages.  
Referees for the majority of the games were Rohmin Raisi and Rumi Jasavala, with Xarius 
refereeing the semi-final and final games. 

 

                 Runners up ‘Team Rotli’                              Winners ‘Team Sali Boti’ 

           

        

Left to Right 

Farhan Ghandhy, Yazad Karai, Khush-

roo Bharda, Cyra Asli, ROhaan Kotwall 

and Jimmy Bhagwager 

 

Left to Right 

Mahiyar Panthaky, Naushad                 

Godrej, Vehaan Nagarwala, Sasha       

Appoo, Zara Mavalvala and Zane Tengra 
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With winter about to come in and COVID guidelines being updated, the Sports Committee 
will move its focus to organizing some indoor events in the upcoming months.  We hope 
everyone can join in regularly to help develop friendships, stay healthy and continue with our 
Zoroastrian sporting culture at OZCF. 
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ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

 
Follow the success story of Toronto-raised Rayomand Khambatta who couples his passion for 
cars and horses, turning both into viable ventures.  OZCF is proud to share the current       
Parsiana article highlighting Rayomand’s success. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                         Read the Parisana Article on the next page. 
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